GOLF COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

OCTOBER 9, 2019
The Golf Commission held their Regular Meeting on Wednesday, October 9, 2019 at the Orchards Golf Course, in the clubhouse.  Chairman Austin called the meeting to order at 5:32 p.m.

I.  
Roll Call
Commission Members Present



Also Present


G. Amato, Jr.






J. Smith, Tournament Turf Care



R. Peruzzi






J. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care


D. Worroll






V. Fabrizio, Tournament Turf Care

J. O’Connell






Ald. R. Vitali
W. Healey
M. Blake





II. 
Public Comment
None.

III.
Consideration of Minutes – September 11, 2019 
Commissioners’ O’Connell and Peruzzi made and seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held September 11, 2019 as presented.  Motion carried unanimously. 
IV. 
Chairman’s Report

Vice Chairman Amato reported he received a call from Chairman Austin who stated he would be resigning from the Golf Commission effective immediately.  He read Chairman Austin’s resignation letter to the members of the Commission.  Vice Chairman Amato stated for the record it was a pleasure to serve with Chairman Austin and thanked him for his years of service to this Commission and wished him well.  Vice Chairman Amato stated he had no other report.
V.
Committee Reports

a) Building and Grounds – Commissioner Healey stated he had no update on the water/splash park proposals.  He also reported he was unable to purchase the ice machine because Restaurant Depot does not have a W-9 on file with the city.  Commissioner Healey stated he believes Home Depot has a W-9 on file and would check their prices.

Commissioner Healey reported he, Commissioners’ Amato and Peruzzi met with Mayor Blake and Public Works Director Chris Saley at the 701 North Street property regarding installation of a bathroom at the 4th green/5th tee.  He reported it would be a women’s/men’s, handicapped accessible facility, with no expense to the course.  Commissioner Healey stated there were questions regarding, maintenance, upkeep, etc.
Commissioner Healey also reported he put a call into Bill Silver, Silver Petrucelli for a plan/concept for a new 12-cart storage garage.  He stated the garage would have electricity, water, floor drains and solar panels. A brief discussion ensued. 


b) Financial Advisor – Commissioner Worroll reported the financials as follows: repair/maintenance $16,121, secretarial fees $4500, water account $27,029, Fund 18 $177,427 and Open Space $98,833.  
Commissioner Healey asked if the invoices were received for the garbage cans and for the work performed by Vetro Construction.  He also asked about payment to Bowman.

Commissioners’ Worroll and Peruzzi both replied payment had been processed. 

VI.
Unfinished Business

a)
Update:  Conceptual golf course design – Commissioner Healey reported they met with Robert McNeil here at the course and discussed a few different items.  He reported it was senior play the day they met and that they were able take a ride through the course, as well as speak with Tim Mar.  Commissioner Healey reported it was a very positive meeting and they were able to relay their thoughts moving the course forward.  


b) 
Update: Operating contract/RFP - Commissioner Worroll reported the city received one bid that was from the current management company.  

c) 
Update: Ice machine – see report above.
VII.    Management’s Report (Tournament Turf Care, LLC)
Mr. Smith reported they were planning to aerify the course and that a top dressing would be needs.  He also reported they would be detining the course as well.
Mr. Fabrizio stated both would likely be no more than $5,000.  

Commissioners’ Worroll and Healey made and seconded a motion to approve payment not to exceed $5,000 for winter prep for the greens as explained by management.  Motion carried unanimously.
VIII.  
New Business 

a) Report on Rounds – Mrs. Fabrizio distributed the report for the month of September.  She reported rounds as well as carts up significantly for September and up from last year.

Commissioners’ Worroll and Peruzzi made and seconded a motion to add Executive Session to the agenda for the purpose of discussing the proposed operating contract.  Motion carried unanimously.
The Commission adjourned to Executive Session at 5:50 p.m.  Vice Chairman Amato stated only the full Board would enter Executive Session.

Vice Chairman Amato reconvened the Commission in public session at 6:02 p.m.

Commissioners’ Worroll and Healey made and seconded a motion to enter a tentative agreement with Tournament Turf as discussed in Executive Session.  Motion carried unanimously.
Being no further business, Commissioners’ Worroll and Peruzzi made and seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:03 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,







Kathleen A. Kennedy







Recording Secretary
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